<u>RESOLUTION RECOMMENDING TO ADOPT MOUNT VERNON HIGH</u> <u>SCHOOL OLD MAIN MODERNIZATION + NEW IN LIEU + ADDITION</u> <u>GMP (GUARANTEED MAXIMUM PRICE) AMENDMENT</u>

MOUNT VERNON SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 320

RESOLUTION 08/20-21

A Resolution of the Board of Directors recommending adopting the Guaranteed Maximum Price for the Mount Vernon High School Old Main Modernization + New in Lieu + Addition project.

BE IT RESOLVED that for the purpose of compliance with WAC 392-344-110, the Mount Vernon School District Board of Directors recommends adoption of the General Construction GMP for the construction of Mount Vernon High School Old Main Modernization to Lydig Construction, Inc. as follows:

Base Bid and Including

AA-3 Add Theater Lighting Controls

AA-4 Add Theater Lighting Fixtures

AA-7 Auditorium Seating Upgrade 1

\$ 24,791,681

Dated this 21st day of October, 2020, at a regular meeting of the Board of Directors, Mount Vernon School District No. 320.

Attest:

Ismael Vivanco, Ed.D.
Superintendent
Secretary to the Board

Secretary to the Board

Mount Vernon School District No. 320
Board of Directors

Larry Otos Board President

)

Joseph Jamen

Manthe millor